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October 15, 2012
Ms. Terri Hocking
Butte-Silver Bow Health Department
25 West Front Street
Butte, MT  59701

Dear Ms. Hocking:

CTEC would like to access existing arsenic and lead exposure test data for Butte/Silver Bow.  CTEC is interested in proactively providing input/comments into the draft work plan for the Public Health Study.  The health monitoring data is important to CTEC and the public’s ability to understand what current public health is and to provide proactive comments on how the Public Health Study may be performed. In order to participate in the Health Study process, CTEC needs access to this public data.  The data that we have seen so far is limited to the Five Year Review which provided some statistics for annual number of lead tests greater than 10 ug/L and did not report arsenic exposure data.
I understand that there are privacy issues with the data.  Can you let us know when the data can be provided in a form that scrubs anything that would cause a privacy concern?  It may also be possible for CTEC to work with statistics if it is possible to request the specific statistics needed and have those statistics provided prior to CTEC commenting on the draft work plan.
Specifically, CTEC would like blood lead testing data which give the following information.
If all individual test results are to be provided:
1.  Date or year of test
2.  Blood lead level.
3.  Whether the test is a repeat or 1sttime for the individual.
If statistics and not individual results are to be provided:
1.  Year of tests.
2.  5th, 25th, 50th, 75th, 95th percentile and mean blood lead level for all tests that year.
3.  5th, 25th, 50th, 75th, 95th percentile and mean blood lead level for all 1sttime tests for individuals that year.
4.  5th, 25th, 50th, 75th, 95th percentile and mean blood lead level for all repeat tests for individuals that year.

We would also request any and all data pertaining to arsenic blood levels.

Respectfully,
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John Ray
President 

CTEC Board of Directors

Cc:
Dan Powers, B-SB
Julie DalSoglio, EPA
Joe Vranka, EPA
Sara Sparks, EPA
Henry Elsen, EPA
Nikia Greene, EPA
Libby Falulk, EPA
Joe Griffin, MDEQ
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